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Dated 19
th
 December, 2013. 

To, 

The Commissioner-cum-Secretary, 

Food Supplies & Consumer Welfare Department, 

Government of Odisha, 

Bhubaneswar-751001. 

 

Dear Sir, 

  Sub: Extension of time for delivery of CMR of KMS 2012-13. 
 

 Most respectfully we draw your kind attention to letter Dt.18.12.13 of 

Bargarh District Rice Millers Association on the above subject. Government of 

India has conveyed approval of time extension for delivery of CMR into the Central 

Pool for KMS 2012-13 upto 31.12.2013 vide letter No.5(11)/2013-Py.1 dated 

15.10.2013. As per our estimate, about 5 lakh MT carry over rice of 2012-13 is 

likely to be pending for delivery beyond 31
st
 December,2013 and further delivery 

of CMR to FCI will not be possible unless extension of time is granted by 

Government of India.. 
 

 Sir, bulk of the carry over stock is lying in the districts of Bargarh, Sambalpur 

and Kalahandi where OSCSC is struggling for storage space while FCI is in a 

comfortable position to accept stocks for utilizing idle space and to continue 

outward movement of rice stocks. 

 

We would like to mention here that a request for extension of time was made 

to Government of India by our Government in view of pending delivery of even 

13,606 MT CMR for KMS 2010-11 vide FSCW Letter No.4088/PL IP 01/2011 (pt) 

Dt.27.2.2012. Accordingly, time limit was extended by Government of India upto 

15
th

 April,2012 vide GOI letter No.5(19)/2010-PY.I dt.19.3.2012. Copies of the 

letters are enclosed for your ready reference. Now the present pending delivery of 

about 5 lakh MT for KMS 2012-13 is much higher (about more than 30 times) 
than what it was during KMS 2010-11. 
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We therefore, most humbly request your honour that Government of India 

may kindly be requested for extension of time for delivery of pending stocks of 

KMS 2012-13 in Central Pool by two months beyond 31
st
 December,2013. 

Procurement and rice delivery for current KMS 2013-14 is yet to pickup and this 

arrangement will be quite helpful to FCI in utilizing its idle storage space while 
OSCSC will be able to recover its pending stock from the millers. Hope, this will 

receive your honour’s immediate attention. 

 

 

Enclo: Copy of letters as above. 

 

Yours faithfully, 

Copy to: 1) General Manager, FCI, Bhubaneswar. 

      2) Managing Director, Oscsc Ltd. 

Sd/-. 

(Santosh Kr. Agrawal), 

Secretary. 


